
42 U.S. Code § 2297h-10
Uranium transfers and sales

(a) Transfers and sales by Secretary
The Secretary shall not provide enrichment services or transfer or sell any uranium (including natural uranium
concentrates, natural uranium hexafluoride, or enriched uranium in any form) to any person except as
consistent with this section.

(b) Russian HEU
(1) On or before December 31, 1996, the United States Executive Agent under the Russian HEU Agreement shall
transfer to the Secretary without charge title to an amount of uranium hexafluoride equivalent to the natural
uranium component of low-enriched uranium derived from at least 18 metric tons of highly enriched uranium
purchased from the Russian Executive Agent under the Russian HEU Agreement. The quantity of such uranium

hexafluoride delivered to the Secretary shall be based on a tails assay of 0.30 U235. Uranium hexafluoride
transferred to the Secretary pursuant to this paragraph shall be deemed under United States law for all
purposes to be of Russian origin.

(2) Within 7 years of April 26, 1996, the Secretary shall sell, and receive payment for, the uranium hexafluoride
transferred to the Secretary pursuant to paragraph (1). Such uranium hexafluoride shall be sold—

(A) at any time for use in the United States for the purpose of overfeeding;

(B) at any time for end use outside the United States;

(C) in 1995 and 1996 to the Russian Executive Agent at the purchase price for use in matched sales pursuant

to the Suspension Agreement; or,[1]

(D) in calendar year 2001 for consumption by end users in the United States not prior to January 1, 2002, in
volumes not to exceed 3,000,000 pounds U3O8 equivalent per year.

(3) With respect to all enriched uranium delivered to the United States Executive Agent under the Russian HEU
Agreement on or after January 1, 1997, the United States Executive Agent shall, upon request of the Russian
Executive Agent, enter into an agreement to deliver concurrently to the Russian Executive Agent an amount of
uranium hexafluoride equivalent to the natural uranium component of such uranium. An agreement executed
pursuant to a request of the Russian Executive Agent, as contemplated in this paragraph, may pertain to any
deliveries due during any period remaining under the Russian HEU Agreement. The quantity of such uranium

hexafluoride delivered to the Russian Executive Agent shall be based on a tails assay of 0.30 U235. Title to
uranium hexafluoride delivered to the Russian Executive Agent pursuant to this paragraph shall transfer to the
Russian Executive Agent upon delivery of such material to the Russian Executive Agent, with such delivery to
take place at a North American facility designated by the Russian Executive Agent. Uranium hexafluoride
delivered to the Russian Executive Agent pursuant to this paragraph shall be deemed under U.S. law for all
purposes to be of Russian origin. Such uranium hexafluoride may be sold to any person or entity for delivery
and use in the United States only as permitted in subsections (b)(5), (b)(6) and (b)(7) of this section.
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